
Brook Lane Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes of meeting 9th October  at 18:30

Attended by 

Susan Barton - Chair

Carolyn Hill - Practice Manager

Dr Anna Maison
Jean Gange 

Paul Lardner

Eric Sargeant

Karen Gibson
Beverley Arthur
Keith Houlgate

Barbara Watson


Apologies Received:  Ken Clay
	Item
	Subject
	Action

	1


	Welcome given and an apology from Ken Clay was received.
Each member introduced themselves for the benefit of the three visitors. Beverley from Lockswood PPG and Keith and Barbara from Stubbington PPG
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 
Update we would like to engage more people into the PPG and a more diverse age range. We discussed the possibility of approaching local schools and their year 11 students, also Fareham College students and other youth group to see if they would be interested in attending our meetings, but they would need to be patients of our practice. 

	Sue will refresh our Virtual group and will continue to invite patients to join us, following leads given to her by the practice.

	3
	Surgery Update.

2 new receptionists have been recruited and are learning reception duties, both are College/University students..

Car Park issue has calmed down. We have over 40 spaces which on the whole is sufficient for our needs perhaps with the exception of Monday afternoons

Over the counter medicines; there is a policy of encouraging patients not to expect prescriptions for medicines you can buy yourself from the chemist. This is a national campaign to save NHS money. There is publicity about this in the waiting room area.
Out of hours surgery is held at Porchester during the weekend and at Fareham Community Hospital weekdays 6.30-9.30, our surgery is not part of the same day access provision.

The one surgery/one care home strategy is going ahead successfully. With the care home, if a patient moves out of the area we cannot keep them on our books, sadly there are no exceptions as it would set a precedent

Primary Care Network, Dr Ros Sexton, from our surgery is the lead of our PCN. It is hoped to have in post, before the end of the financial year, a clinical pharmacist and a social prescriber. These health professionals would be shared between the 3 local practices.

The surgery presently has 5 GP partners doing 6/8 sessions, 2 salaried GPs, 1 advanced nurse practitioner.

The building extension of 2 additional consulting rooms is still in planning, a decision is expected in November.

In response to a question Carolyn informed us that we have about 92% take up on childhood vaccinations. 

	Include over the counter medicines strategy in the next newsletter.

	4
	2019 Patient Survey. 
The survey has been bought in and is ready to go. It is planned provisionally for January 2020. Once confirmed Carolyn will inform Susan who in turn will then electronically contact the members of the PPG to organise a rota for us to volunteer to encourage patients to complete the survey once they have had their medical appointments.

The survey, it is hoped will raise issues, which in turn will help us to form an action plan for the future.

Carolyn will advertise this survey in advance to the partners who can then encourage patients to complete the survey. It could also be put in the Newsletter if one is produced before the survey.
	Include in the Newsletter about  the Patient Survey.  



	5
	Discussion of the Terms of References ensued. It was decided that they should stay the same and signed off. 
	The terms of reference will be reviewed in a years time

	
	
	

	6
	Fareham Community Hospital review. 
In Jill Sadler’s absence this was carried over until the next meeting.


	

	7


	Area Meeting update 

Eric reported on the meeting, the minutes had been circulated previously. The highlights were

The issue of the 3 months wait for physiotherapy at FCH which is being looked into but not reported back on yet. 

The second highlight was the Royal British Legion Admiral Nurse service which operates in Hampshire.
Some PPG reported that because of limited membership numbers they feel ineffective. It was suggested they might benefit from help/support/mentoring. Some have no meeting area. Others meet during the day which might limit membership, also that timing might make it less practical for doctors to attend.

	Carolyn will reach out to see if the British Legion nurse service offers any additional dementia support to our patients who are service or ex service personnel.
The next area meeting is 7/11/19 Susan will contact Susan Waterman to see if she can still attend, if not Eric will represent us again.

	
	
	

	8
	Our visiting guests reported that their PPG meetings were very similar to ours. Lockswood however meet at lunchtimes and Stubbington meet in an afternoon at a local church near their surgery.

Dr Maison joined the meeting having been called out to a medical emergency. She shared some thoughts: namely how it is useful for the PPG to inform the doctors of our perspective on the surgery, what from a patients’ point of view what could be done better for the patients. She also informed us that drug misuse is low in this area, whilst we have a high percentage of dementia patients due partly to the age of the local population and the link the practice has with Hawthorne Court.
AOB

Carolyn informed us that surgeries are being encouraged to name a Patient Safety Champion, which will involve some specific training. Susan put her name forward provisionally.
Date of next meeting, these will be confirmed by Susan once she has the dates of the LPG meetings.….
Meeting closed at 8.30.

	



